
SIC APRIL LETTER TO
PARENTS

What is a School Improvement Council
A School Improvement Council is an advisory council to the principal and school on issues
related to school Improvement.  By law, every K-12 public school is South Carolina must
have an SIC that is made up of parents, teachers, and community members.

THIS YEAR AT GOODWIN1.

We are so fortunate to have a caring and
supportive group of SIC members at Goodwin!
Sarah Swain       Natasha Jones, Principal
Anna Grillo        Richardo Garcia, Asst. Principal
Armando Rico     Mary Stansell, Chair
Rosa Alvarado    Mahommed Alfalah, Vice Chair 
Eva Mazariegos
Lakeisha Reed
Haneen Imteir
Lydia Cotton, Art Pot
Alyssa Alexander, newsletter
Tracey Harler, Secretary

OUR VOLUNTEERS! 2.

Congratulations to our 2023-24
Teacher of the Year - Ms.
Lambert, our music teacher
extraordinare!!  We are fortunate
to have Ms. Lambert at W B
Goodwin.  She not only teaches
students every day about music,
but also prepares them for the
many events we have. Our next
performance is coming up on May
23rd, Winnie the Pooh!  If you
haven’t been to see one of her
performances, you won’t want to
miss it! 



SIC HARD AT WORK

Our school SIC met with other school SIC
committee’s to talk about the work we
are all doing to make improvements at
our schools.  Goodwin was the most
represented committee!  We hope to
make this an annual event to share
ideas, collaborate on projects, and more!

SCHOOL TEST SCORES SOAR!
Goodwin Elementary School was
recognized by the Charleston County
School District for the gains we made on
SC Ready Scores and the school report
card!  We are proud of our students, and
look forward to the scores continuing to
climb!

PRINCIPAL’S CORNER

We have had a great year here at Goodwin

and have a lot to celebrate!  Our teachers

and staff have spent the year providing

many opportunities for growth, not only in

the classrooms, but also participating in the

many school wide activities including

Literacy, Math and Game Night, Hispanic

Heritage Month, Black History Month, school

plays and musicals, basketball, and more! 

Our teachers came together with our parents

to vote on keeping our school an autonomous

school and won!  Our students were given

new bikes!  As you can see, it was a great

year full of fun and surprises.  



AROUND SCHOOL


